
 

 

UPDATE INFORMATION FOR WHOLE SCHOOL RETURN 3RD SEPTEMBER 

2020 

Please refer to letter sent to parents on 24.7.2020 for initial opening information and 

school timings. 

Below I will answer some of the questions I have been asked over the past week to 

clarify for all families 

Questions asked by parents: 

School Meals: 

School will provide school lunches every day for all children wishing to have a hot 

meal. Children’s times into the hall are staggered so that year group bubbles do not 

mix. Children are able to choose a packed lunch if they wish.  

Water bottles: 

If you would like to send your child to school with a water bottle this is fine. Please 

make sure it is a child-sized bottle and the children can fill this with water as they 

enter their class. We will ask the children to take their bottle home to be washed 

every day. 

Face masks: 

Children in Primary education are not required to wear a mask. We will be ensuring 

hand washing and sanitising regularly. 

Breakfast club 

This is available for our children from 3rd September at 8am. We will be splitting the 

children into their year groups within breakfast club so that they do not cross 

bubbles. 

After school clubs: 

These will start the week beginning 14th September. Year groups will not be able to 

mix so we will not be able to offer a full range until further notice. Clubs will be 

booked using the ‘Parent evening app’ 

PE: 

This will take place each week for all the children (Your class teachers will inform 

you of their PE day). We have a large sports hall and a field, which will enable us to 

ensure activities are spaced. Equipment used will be washed and sanitised and we 

will not be practicing any contact sports until further notice. 

 

Please read the September opening risk assessment and action plan that are 

available on the Harrow Gate web site. 

 

 


